

EATONVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES OF REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

TIME: 7:00 PM **DATE:** April 13, 2020

PLACE: Virtual Zoom Meeting

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Schaub called the meeting of the Eatonville Town Council to order at 7:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL

Town Clerk Miranda Doll called the roll. The following were:

Present: Councilmembers Emily McFadden, Bill Dunn, Bob Walter, Bob Thomas and Jennie Hannah.

Also Present: Mayor Mike Schaub, Town Clerk Miranda Doll, Police Chief Jason Laliberte and Interim Fire Chief Richard Curtis.

OPENING CEREMONIES

Mayor Schaub led the assembly in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Councilmember Hannah moved approval with a three-minute time restriction and was seconded by Councilmember McFadden. All were in favor.

COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS

None-Comments in writing were requested prior to meeting, one was submitted anonymously.

CONSENT AGENDA

A.	Minutes from the March 9, 2020 (Council Meeting	
B.	Payroll	26490 to 26494	\$ 72,963.39	
C.	Payroll	26495 to 26498	\$ 78,728.07	
D.	Claims	38901 to 38947	\$ 314,568.67	
E.	Claims	38948 to 38994	\$ 176,746.50	

Councilmember Dunn moved approval of the Consent Agenda and was seconded by Councilmember Walter. All were in favor.

DEPARTMENT HEAD/COUNCIL COMMITTEE/BOARD/COMMISSION REPORT

- A. Police Report Chief Laliberte reported that all businesses have been complying with the Stay Home order, one is pushing the limits and has been reported to the attorney general. Officer McGuire's car is in the shop for some warranty work. Officer Duran was back from his military leave for a short time and has since been deployed back to Texas. He explained the PCSD Services part of his submitted Police Report.
- **B.** Fire Report Interim Fire Chief Curtis let the Council know that call volume has decreased as people are staying home. They have locked down the stations to the public and administrative staff are all working from home to limit contact. The commissioners are in the final stages of getting a new fire chief hired.
- C. Public Works Report Mayor Schaub gave an update on the Rainier/Pennsylvania Ave project that will be starting April 20th, the Town crew will be out doing some work before the contractor starts working on the project.
- **D. Mayors Report** the Mayor reported that a lot has happened since the last Council meeting and he let the Council know what measures the Town has been taking during this pandemic.

COUNCIL MEMBER COMMENTS

Councilmember Dunn asked if, when Governor Inslee lifts the mandate it is the Town's intent to mirror that, specifically regarding the Rod Knockers and the 3rd/4th of July celebrations. The Mayor stated that the Town's proclamation is tied to the Governor's. We are hoping that it does not impact those events, but it's uncertain and there is more to come. Dunn thanked the Town staff for putting together this meeting format.

Councilmember Walter asked Interim Fire Chief Curtis if they know how many, if any, have tested positive for Covid-19 in our area. The Mayor clarified that, due to HIPPA and our population, that specific information is not released. The Chief agreed and stated that even if they did know they could not disclose.

Councilmember Thomas stated that he saw that the Town paid the attorney to study the emergency procedure and he would like to make a motion to have the Legislative committee codify the Mayor's Emergency procedures in the event there ever a pandemic again.

Councilmember Hannah thanked Chief Curtis for his services and thanked Miranda for putting together the virtual meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

With all business completed, Mayor Schaub adjourned the meeting at 7:31 PM.			
ATTEST:	Mike Schaub, Mayor		
Miranda Doll, Town Clerk			